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Diary Dates  
 

Monday 21st August - Friday 25th August - Year 6 Canberra Camp 
Wednesday 30th August - Fatherõs Day stall 
Wednesday 30th August - Friday 1st September - Year 3 Phillip Island Adventure Camp  
Monday 4th September - Year 4 Science Incursion 
Tuesday 5th September - Year 5 Immigration Museum Excursion  
Wednesday 6th September - Book Character Dress Up Day  
Thursday 21st September - Footy Lunch Day  
Friday 22nd September - Last day of Term 3 -  School finishes at 2:15pm  

PRINCIPALõS COLUMN 

 

Last Thursday some of our year 4, 5 and 6 students 
participated in our schoolõs public speaking        
competition. A representative from the Pakenham 
Lions Club came along to judge. We had four        
students in year 4 speaking to the topic of òIf I could 
go anywhere, where would that be.ó There were six 
speakers in the year 5/6 competition addressing the 
topic of òIf I could fix one thing in the world, what 
would that be.ó Congratulations to all the students 
who volunteered and competed at this competition. 
The speeches were of a very high standard and 
thought provoking for our student audience. There 
could only be one winner from each category, who 
will go on to compete in the district competition 
against other local schools. Congratulations to Ally 
Williams, our year 5/6 winner and Amaya Kratina, our 
year 4 winner. 
 

We have had an exciting week with extra curricular 
activities for three of our year levels. Our Prep       
students were thoroughly entertained by the        
performance of òHeroes and Villainsó on Monday by 
Carp Productions. The performance brought to life 
the learning the students are completing in their 
learning spaces based on fairy tales and nursery 
rhymes. On Tuesday òReptile Encountersó set up in 
our year 1 learning space, bringing with them many 
mini beasts for our students to enjoy. They had the 
opportunity to get up close and personal with a    
variety of these creatures to extend their knowledge 
and understanding of them. Yesterday our year 2  
students visited Healesville Sanctuary as part of their 
learning associated with their inquiry unit about  
Australian animals. The visit to the sanctuary         
enhances the knowledge and understandings the 
students have developed throughout their studies at 
school. 

Each year our senior students and staff have put on 
outstanding musical performances. The performance 
of òDisney Peter Pan JRó for 2017, under the direction 
of Ms Tam Dahman and Ms Natalie Zoudlik looks set 
to  uphold the outstanding reputation. On Monday a  
notice was sent home notifying everyone that the 
tickets are now available for purchase. They can be 
purchased by using the order form or at the school 
office before and after school each day. 
 

Next Monday our year 6 students will be heading off 
for an educational tour of the national capital. This 
camp supports their learning with their inquiry unit in 
Civics and Citizenship. Students will be given the   
opportunity to participate in a variety of educational 
programs with a focus on Australiaõs history, culture, 
heritage and democracy. The Australian Government 
recognises the importance of all young Australians 
being able to visit the national capital as part of their 
education. To assist families in meeting the cost of 
the excursion the Australian Government is          
contributing funding of $30 per student under the 
Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program   
toward costs. The rebate will be paid to the school 
upon completion of the excursion. I look forward to 
hearing reports from our senior students about their 
learning and experiences in Canberra when they   
return. Parents of year 6 students are asked to note 
that  students need to be at school at 6:30am for a 
7:00am departure on Monday. 
 

Thank you to the families who have already         
completed the parent opinion survey. If you received 
the link for the survey, it would be much appreciated 
if you complete the survey as this provides the school 
with data. The link is accessible until Sunday         
25th August.   
 
 

Kerrie Kingston -Gains 
Assistant Principal  



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Junior Sub School 

 
Prep J Tyra Nyuon For consistently working hard during Writing sessions and 

trying her best when sounding out unknown words. Fantastic 
effort Tyra! 

Prep K Esther-Maree Lewczuk For always helping others and making her peers feel welcome 
in new situations. Well done on being respectful Esther! 

Prep KB Sienna Sayers For working hard to get into the 26ers club and continuing to 
learn more high-frequency words. Keep it up Sienna! 

Prep L Elijah Clark For trying his best at all learning tasks and for drawing a 
fantastic picture of our incursion during Writing. Well done 
Elijah! 

Prep M Yusif Sadatt For working hard on new concepts in his Math group. Well 
done Yusif! 

Prep O Braith Bates For his excellent knowledge of the THRASS chart. Keep up the 
great work Braith! 

Grade 1B Jude McCafferty For being able to confidently identify the main idea in texts. 
Fantastic job Jude! 

Grade 1J 
 

Hayley Donnellan For completing all set tasks to the best of her ability and for 
contributing more often to class discussions. Keep up the 
fantastic work Hayley! 

Grade 1K Stefany Mhishi For settling well into the year 1 learning space and always 
trying her best. Well done Stefany! 

Grade 1MP Izaylia King-Ewe For working hard to develop her fluency when reading aloud. 
Keep up the great work Izaylia! 

Grade 1S Ashton May For concentrating well during whole class discussions and 
making great contributions. Well done Ashton! 

Grade 1V Alicia Nellen For her enthusiasm when participating in skip counting games. 
Keep up the great work Alicia! 

JSS Perf.    
Arts 

Riley Scott For making some great Freeze Frames in Drama. You always 
come to Performing Arts with a positive attitude and a great 
smile. Keep up the super work Riley! 

JSS Visual 
Arts 

Aaliyah Alwan For displaying great listening skills when learning how to use 
the acrylic paints and for creating some excellent paintings as 
a result. Keep it up Aaliyah! 

JSS P.E. Alexis Scheiwiller For her excellent teamwork during our class relays. Well done 
Alexis! 

JSS  ICT Nicola Baloi For making ógood choicesô to settle to task and focus on his 
2Create Story project. Keep up the great work Nicola! 



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Middle Sub School 

 
Grade 2A Emma Donnellan For being a role model and always demonstrating a positive 

attitude towards her learning. Fantastic effort Emma! 

Grade 2D Fletcher Keen For demonstrating the ability to write an independent information 
report about the green tree frog. Keep it up Fletcher! 

Grade 2H Jess Fernando For being a responsible group leader for her Reading group. 
Fantastic effort Jess! 

Grade 2R Elise Curran For developing a positive approach to her learning and 
completing excellent work. Congratulations Elise! 

Grade 2S Toba Safi For demonstrating the ability to write an independent information 
report that contains a variety of compound sentences. Well done 
Toba! 

Grade 3AJ Jake Dowsett For being a friendly, co-operative and inclusive friend to his 
peers. Well done Jake! 

Grade 3A Connor Pendergast For being an enthusiastic learner during our Writing sessions. 
Keep up the great work Connor! 

Grade 3F 
 

Bella Gili For consistently putting in her best effort during Reading 
sessions. Well done Bella! 

Grade 3M Jacinta Jermias For enthusiastically identifying key graphemes in THRASS words 
during Writing. Well done Jacinta! 

MSS Perf.    
Arts 

Alexina Pitcon Reid For doing a great job playing percussion instruments in Music 
whilst learning all about beat and rhythm. Well done Alexina! 

MSS Visual 
Arts 

Hayley McCandless For displaying great listening skills in the Art room and 
demonstrating excellent technique when drawing her Aussie 
animals. Keep up the fantastic work Hayley! 

MSS P.E. Abby Collings For her excellent effort during our fitness challenge activities. 
Keep up the good work Abby! 

MSS  ICT Blade Banki For working hard in ICT and for creating an interesting animation. 
Well done Blade! 



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Senior Sub School 

 
Grade 4A Kyiah Ferguson For her excellent use of expression when taking part in Readersô 

Theatre and poetry sessions. Well done Kyiah! 

Grade 4D James Dryden For increasing his effort when completing tasks and for taking 
more responsibility for his learning. Well done James! 

Grade 4O Brodie Henderson For doing a great job in keeping himself on track in Reading. Well 
done Brodie! 

Grade 4S Nevaeh Shehade For her consistent effort to learn personal spelling words in her 
homework. Well done Nevaeh! 

Grade 5G Tyson Ayerst For his improved focus on his learning. Keep up the great work 
Tyson! 

Grade 5J Maddie Waight For producing her school work to a very high standard. Well done 
Maddie! 

Grade 5M Reece McLelland For following our expectations to make sure he gets the best out 
of his learning. Well done Reece! 

Grade 5W Ruby Woods For putting in her best effort in Math to make the most of her 
learning. Well done Ruby! 

Grade 6ER Hayden Cawcutt For his fantastic contributions during our English sessions. Well 
done Hayden, keep up the great work! 

Grade 6H Tobias Twaddell For always being prepared to learn and try his best in Math. 
Keep it up Tobias! 

Grade 6L Jarred Munn For the effort he has put into supporting his arguments in his 
debate about private schooling. Great work Jarred! 

Grade 6P Londen Shehade For always being a positive and uplifting member of our class. 
Thank you Londen! 

Grade 6V Cecilia Larose For applying her prior knowledge to new tasks in Math. Keep it 
up Cecilia 

SSS Perf.    
Arts 

Vanshdeep Singh  For always giving his best effort in Performing Arts. You are 
beginning to master some chords on the ukulele. Well done 
Vanshdeep! 

SSS Visual 
Arts 

Evie Murphy For displaying great skills blending the acrylic paints when 
painting characters in the Art room. Well done Evie and keep up 
the fantastic work.  

SSS P.E. Kevan Karunarathne For the excellent contribution to his team at the Hoop Time 
basketball event. Well done Kevan! 

SSS  ICT Matilda Galea For always approaching her work with a positive attitude and 
contributing 100% to her advertising project. Well done Matilda! 



A R T   S H O W  
W O R K I N G   B E E 

 

PART ONE - Painting  
 

SUNDAY 27th AUGUST  10am till 2pm 
 

Please all hands on deck!  
 

Students, Brothers, Sisters, Mums, Dads, Grandparents, Aunts and Uncles.  
 

This years art show will see the creation of various murals around the school and 
the upgrading of the existing designs on our outdoor tables and bins, as well as our 
tyre post animals. 

We need your help to prepare. 
 

Come along, no experience necessary just a whole lot of heart and a few tools. 
 

Please bring along with yourselves  
 

Paint brushes 
 

Electric sanders  
 

Extension leads 
 

Metal scrapers  
 



Just a reminder to hand in your Woolworthôs Earn and Learn  
stickers into the office.  
 

Weôll be able to get some great new equipment for the school. The 
range is extensive and offers lots of items ideal for students ï     
including resources for Maths, English, Science and some         
fantastic fun supplies for Arts & Craft, Sport and for our library.  

 

You will get one Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker for every $10 spent (excluding 
liquor, tobacco and gift cards).  
 

If youôd like to know more visit woolworths.com.au/earnandlearn 

If your child is absent from school, please fill this note and return it to your 

child's teacher when they return to school. 

ABSENCE NOTE 

STUDENT NAME:éééééééééééééééééééééé 

ȦǯȂȚS:éééé 

WAS AWAY ON:éé./é./é.. TO é./é../é... 

DUE TO:éééééééééééééééééééééééé.é 
ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.... 

SIGNED:éééééééééééééééééééééééé..... 

6øòăþāøðý 0āôüøôāĂ 
2ôðóøýö #÷ðûûôýöô яэює 

 

! āôüøýóôā ăþ ðûû ă÷ô öāðóô    

ѐ - ѓ ĂăĄóôýăĂ Ć÷þ ðāô Ĉôă ăþ 

ɯýøĂ÷ ă÷ô ò÷ðûûôýöôʿ ă÷ðă ĈþĄ 

ýôôó ăþ ɯýøĂ÷ ĈþĄā āôðóøýö 

ðýó Ăôýó øý ă÷ô òþüÿûôăôó 

ò÷ðûûôýöô ò÷ôòúûøĂăĂ ăþ ă÷ô 

þɰòô ñĈ ă÷ô ôýó þõ !ĄöĄĂă˅ 

Sub School assembly 
time change 

 

Due to timetabling the Junior 
and Middle Sub School      

assembly times have changed 
for next Friday 25th August.  

 
The new times are: 

 

Junior Sub School - 9:00am 
Middle Sub School - 2:35pm 

 
 




